Kenai Peninsula Borough
Boror~h Mayor

MEMORANDUM
TO: Assembly President
Borough Assembly Members
FROM: Peter A. Micciche, Borough Mayor
DATE:  October 22,2024
RE: Tourism Industry Working Group Appointments

In accordance to Ordinance 2024-047, I hereby submit my appointments to the Tourism Industry
Working Group for Assembly’s confirmation.

Industry Representatives

1. Carol Fraser

2. Duane Bannock

3. Tom Tougas

4. Jonathan Faulkner, Alternate

Community Members

1. Denie Hippert

2. Donna Hall

3. Larry Opperman

4, Sargeant Truesdell

5. Donald St. John, Alternate

Thank you.



Kenai Peninsula Borough
Office of the "orough Clerk

MEMORANDUM

TO: Peter A. Micciche, Borough Ma;--

FROM: Michele Turner, Borough Clerk
DATE:  October 21, 2024

RE: Tourism Industry Working Group Applicants

September 3, 2024 the Assembly adopted Resolution 2024-047, establishing a Tourism Industry
Working Group. The resolution indicated the members of the working group were to include
seven voting members and three ex-officio non-voting members comprised as follows: three
tourism-related industry representatives and four community members appointed by the Mayor
and confirmed by the Assembly; ex-officio Assembly Members are to be appointed by the
Assembly President.

The notice of vacancy was posted on KPB’s Facebook page and webpage on September 11, 2024
and October 4, 2024. The individuals listed below submitted applications for your consideration.

Industry Representatives

Rebecca Hinsberger Patricia A. Relay
Tom Tougas Carol Fraser
Jonathan Faulkner Marcia J. Kuszmaul
Samantha Springer Elizabeth Stark
Gregory Haas Duane Bannock

Loren L. Myhill

Community Members

Christopher Beauchamp Donna Hall

Marv St. Clair Donald St. John
Gregory Haas Sargeant Truesdell
Nate Craig Larry Opperman
Elaina Spraker Hedra Andrew
Denie Hippert

Thank you.



Turner, Michele

From: Kenai Peninsula Borough <webmaster@kpb.us>

Sent: Wednesday, September 11, 2024 1:17 PM

To: G_Notify_AssemblyClerk; Cannava, Dana

Subject: New application for KPB Tourism Industry Working Group

A new KPB Tourism Industry Working Group application has been submitted on 2024-09-11 13:16:47.

Name

Carol Fraser

Mailing Address

P.0. Box 90244

Anchorage, AK 99517

Email

cfraser@aspenhotelsak.com

Cell Phone

907-682-3766

In which area do you live in the Kenai Peninsula Borough?

kenai, soldotna, Homer

Member Category

Tourism Industry Representative

What expertise or background do you have that makes you a strong candidate for the tourism industry working
group?

32 years of tourism marketing experience, hotel management, destination marketing.

In 150 words or less, please tell the mayor why you would like to serve on the KPB Tourism Industry Working
Group.

I have a unique perspective as I live and work in Anchorage and have 8 hotels throughout Alaska so I have
knowledge of how bed taxes can successfully work across the state. I also have destination marketing
experience to grow tourism on the Kenai Peninsula. With three hotels on the Peninsula, I would like to have
a seat at the table to partner with the borough for success.



Turner, Michele

From: Kenai Peninsula Borough <webmaster@kpb.us>

Sent: Tuesday, September 10, 2024 9:51 PM

To: G_Notify_AssemblyClerk; Cannava, Dana

Subject: New application for KPB Tourism Industry Working Group

A new KPB Tourism Industry Working Group application has been submitted on 2024-09-10 21:50:20.

Name

Duane Bannock

Mailing Address

47 Spur View Drive

Kenai, AK 99611

Email

duane@uptownmotel. com

Cell Phone

9073982316

In which area do you live in the Kenai Peninsula Borough?

City of Kenai

Member Category

Tourism Industry Representative

What expertise or background do you have that makes you a strong candidate for the tourism industry working
group?

I have been in the local hospitality industry for 14 years. I am familiar with KPB tax code and can also
provide data from 3 local convenience store/gas stations that reflect similar trends of visitors.I'm kinda
good at math too...

In 150 words or less, please tell the mayor why you would like to serve on the KPB Tourism Industry Working
Group.

I have addressed the Assembly many times on this subject and have previously offered to spend time as a
member of the community AND from this industry in an effort to use my experience and insight to demonstrate
how we manage the difficult world of a seasonal business in a year-round operation .



I am willing and able to serve. However, I am also willing to participate from the sidelines too if there
are other applicants.

Thank you for the consideration.

Duane Bannock

Uptown Motel/Louie's Restaurant/Back Door Bar

Big John's Chevron Kenai, K-Beach & Sterling



































